MINISTER’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON SPECIAL EDUCATION (MACSE)
COMMUNICATION: COLLABORATING WITH THE COMMUNITY
June 2020
The purpose of this form is to obtain targeted feedback to support discussion at the next MACSE meeting.  Please use this form to gather input on issues related to special education programs and services.
INSTRUCTIONS:

· Please submit the completed form electronically to your MACSE representative by May 22, 2020.

SUBMITTED BY:  PAAC on SEAC                        EXCEPTIONALITY/SECTOR:  All exceptionalities
                        (Name of Organization)
 
	SUCCESSFUL PRACTICES
	· Many SEACs are finding ways to meet virtually

· Boards sharing with their SEACs their pandemic plans, including roles and responsibilities of teachers, EAs and professional staff
· Direction from the Minister of Education that teachers should be providing synchronous learning for their students, more than once a week

· Educators finding ways to have one-to-on contacts with their students

· Plans for summer learning for students with students with special education needs, including students in Provincial and Demonstration Schools

	CHALLENGES /ISSUES
	· Not all school boards are making up for missed SEAC meetings, in order to meet the requirement for 10 meetings under Regulation 464/97

· Cancelled SEAC meetings are resulting in insufficient opportunities for review of Special Education Plan and Special Education budget changes 
· Synchronous learning still not happening consistently across boards and across the province

· Need for consistency across the province and accountability of boards to the Ministry of Education in responding to Ministry direction
· Lack of clarity on what students will be eligible for specialized summer learning

· Parents still struggling with at-home learning and with technology use
· Some IPRCs being postponed until the fall by some boards

	POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS / FUTURE DIRECTIONS
	· Mandate that a mechanism be put in place for SEACs to be involved in budget planning, after the GSN is released, so that SEACs can have meaningful input
· SEAC involvement in planning for summer learning for students with special education needs

· Specialized summer learning needs to be available to a wide range of students with special education needs, not just those with ASD.
· Ongoing support for parents, including access to technology supports

· Any IPRCs dealing with changes in identification and placement, or transitions, need to happen before the fall

· Development of a comprehensive strategy for students with special education needs for summer and fall learning, which allows for individualization based on needs
· Prioritize the option of in-school education for students with special education needs, subject to parental wishes
· Continued access to synchronous learning in the fall for students whose parents want to keep them home

· Investigate opportunities for professional support staff to go into homes if there is a prolonged period of school closure

· More supports for students who are on Home Instruction for medical reasons
· Training for educators to support social and emotional needs of students at home and when they return to class.


